
 

 

Professional Nursing Committee 
Report to Members – March 2023 

 
 
1. This report reflects work done by the Professional Nursing 

Committee since the last report to Council and an update from our 
most recent meeting on 14 March 2023. 
 

2. On 15 March we met jointly with the Trade Union Committee to 
ģŇƐĝƞƐƐɌƘŃĨɌÃ:|ɂƐɌţĨƵɌ5-year strategy in greater detail, to ensure 
alignment of our respective work programmes. We also spent some 
time together discussing the development of the Institute of 
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8. Additionally, PNC members will be taking part in the event to 
launch the Workforce Standards Champions initiative as part of the 
Staffing for Safe and Effective Care campaign and PNC member 
for London, Paul Trevatt, will be representing the Committee at the 
event to update oţɌƘŃĨɌɁƆƉŪƘĨĝƘɌƘŃĨɌƘŇƘŜĨɌţƞƉƐĨɂɌĝāŢƆāŇľţȠ 
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9. Nicola Ranger, Director of Nursing, updated us on the work of the 

Nursing Department and on the key issues currently facing 
members across the four countries. Top of the agenda was an 
update on pay negotiations and industrial action across the UK. 
 

10. The outcome of the pay negotiations became known later that 
week. Following the recommendation of the offer to members, PNC 
were extremely concerned by the challenges we saw directed at 
Pat Cullen, other members of her Executive Team, and Council. We 
wrote to them, alongside our colleagues on the Trade Union 
Committee to thank them for their leadership and to condemn the 
unacceptable personal abuse they have experienced. 
 

11. We discussed concerns that mental health nurses are being 
substituted across the UK with other registered nurses or, in some 
cases, members of the unregistered workforce. Under the terms of 
the Mental Health Act 1983, there must be a mental health nurse in 
certain settings. The RCN has written to the four Chief Nursing 
Officers to highlight this.  
 

12. We also discussed our concern that there is no bespoke plan for 
nursing in the Health Education England 15-year workforce plan; a 
concern that Nicola is taking forward as HEE merges with NHS 
England and NHS Improvement.  The absence of a Chief Nurse in 
government means the RCN needs to work harder to advocate for 
nursing and ensure the voice of nursing is heard in Westminster. 
 

13. Following an initial discussion in January we discussed our 
concerns regarding the decline in applications to study nursing, and 
the high attrition rates currently being reported. Nicola confirmed 
that urgent work will be undertaken to understand the true picture 
across the UK.  

 
14. We recognise that the cost and provision of childcare is a 

significant factor in people not being able to complete their 
training courses, but also that it is a significant issue for registered 
nurses on low wages, particularly when they are working unsocial 
hours. 

 
 
 
 
 



 

Introduction to the RCN's Chief Operating Officer and Deputy Chief 
Executive 
 
15. We were delighted to welcome Davinder Virdi to our meeting to 

discuss his new role as Chief Operating Officer and Deputy Chief 
Executive and look forward to working with him in the coming 
months.  We recognised some of the challenges he may face in this 
role and offered our support where needed.

Executive



 

23. 

/About-us/Our-Influencing-work/Position-statements/rcn-position-on-preserving-safety-and-preventing-harm-valuing-the-role-of-the-registered-nurse




 

Committee Membership 
 
Rachel Hollis (Yorkshire and the Humber ȹ CHAIR) 
Siobhan Donald (Northern Ireland ȹ VICE CHAIR) 
Mary Codling (South East) 
Martha Gill (Scotland) 
Tracie Culpitt (Nursing Support Worker) 
Tim Grace (Northern) 
Ray McMorrow (West Midlands) 
Sue Haines (East Midlands) 
Paul Trevatt (London) 
Carolyn Middleton (Wales) 
Suzanne Davies (Student) 
Alison Paterson (Eastern) 
Sally Young (North West) 
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